TARVES AMENITY GROUP 
Acting Chairman's Report - 13 November 2014 

Firstly I would like to pay tribute to our Chairman, Dick, who sadly passed away in March. He did such a lot of work for the Amenities Group and is sadly missed. I am sure he is looking down at us and muttering to himself about the work being done and not always as he would have done it! We are trying Dick. 

Summer bedding plants were collected from the Council at Ellon in June and by the end of the month all baskets and tubs were planted up. 

The plants this year were very good and showed a lot of colour. We have to thank Bob Dougall for building the new box situated at the corner of Manse Walk. To fill it took almost 70 plants but the end result was very worthwhile and we received many very good comments. 

All the old roses in the area at the top end of the car park, in front of Duthies, were removed and gravel was laid by community workers. This has made a big difference and 3 tubs were placed there and filled with plants, so it looks a lot tidier. We hope to do something similar at the other end next year. 

After all our hard work with watering etc throughout the summer, we were awarded "Runner Up" in the Formartine in Bloom competition, so well done everyone. Maybe next year we will better that. Something to work towards! 

During October, all the bedding plants were lifted and new daffodils and tulip bulbs were planted along with polyanthus plants, which again we got from the Council plus we had some which were saved from last year, so hopefully come spring we will have another good display. 

We were lucky again in receiving a cheque from The Keithfield Wind Turbine and also a grant from the Council'S Town & Village Enhancement Scheme so these have boosted our funds. 

Landscape Services have finally made a decision on the area at the War Memorial. The plan is to take away all the bushes and grass the area in front and plant bushes farther down. They won't allow chips to be put down for fear of damage to cars. The new lampposts in the square have been erected and hopefully some new Christmas lights will be erected on them. 

Thank you to everyone who helped along the way. 
